
 CCKC Board Minutes 
    March 10, 2025 

Note: CCKC is looking for a second volunteer Head Range Officer to help manage the 

Shotgun Range. Interested members should contact Paul Coleman at 

paul.coleman2@comcast.net. 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Paul Coleman, at the 
rifle/pistol clubhouse. 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Dean Caselli, Bob 
Tollman, Barb Johnson, Bill Lebensorger, Scott Jackson, Denny Hartmann, Joe 
Richardson, George Broecker, Brad Bamberg, Dan Christiansen and Pete Leone. 
Dennis Cronin and Alex Modic were excused.                                                                                                                                                                   
 
MINUTES: 
There was a motion to accept the February minutes by Denny Hartmann 2nd by Bob 
Tollman.   The motion passed.   
 
FINANCIALS: Dean Caselli: We’re doing fine. No unexpected expenses and all board 
approved expenses came in at or below the not to exceed amount agreed on.  Our 
largest expenditures this month were NOL steel, M&A landscaping and Wade brothers  
Landscaping.  
 
RANGE REPORTS: 
 
Air gun: Alex Modic: (excused) The airgun range continues to do well and the league is 
also doing well. In my absence, Jessica W is running the range and Bill K is running the 
league.  Jessica is in touch with Barb Johnson should there be a need to interact with 
archery while I’m gone. 
 
Archery: Barb Johnson/Joe Richardson: We finished the league 2 weeks ago. Our 
banquet is scheduled for March 27th.  Sundays are doing well.  We’re seeing more 
crossbow shooters. We are hoping to get back outside soon, depending on the weather.  
 
Rifle: Bob Tollman: Things are picking up a little. We’re seeing a few new people and 
them sem to like what they see.  We have signed a few new members.   We hosted 2 
scout troops this weekend.  We emphasize keeping the kids safe with firearms. Their 
parents were impressed with our NRA safety tips.  We hope this training will expand to 
more scouts.  
 
Shotgun: Bill Lerch: no update this month. 
.  



Black Powder: Dan Christiansen: The range is closed.  There was a motion made by 
Dan Christiansen to rent a stump grinder, not to exceed $500.  2nd by Pete Leone.  The 
motion passed.  
 
Cowboy Range: George Broecker: The range is closed. 
 
Correspondence: We received clarification from The DNR regarding our grant 
application.  If we spend $125,000, they will cover $100,000. Concrete work, steel and 
the roof for the new range would be covered by the grant. We could start in July.  The 
project is also being submitted to Midway.  
 
Old Business: The new POS system is very close to being in service. The equipment is 
in place. We require a vendor. Do we need a credit card on file?  We are definitely 
making progress.  
 
We have an NRA instructor class scheduled for May 11th.  
 
New Business: none 
. 
 
The current membership stands at 2517. 
 
There was a motion made by Scott Jackson to adjourn the meeting. 2nd by Denny 
Hartmann. The motion passed.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:55                                                                                                                                                                     
. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary. 
 
 
 
 

 

  


